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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome back to a new school year and 

welcome to all our new families as well. It’s not 

the start we had hoped for with continued 

COVID restrictions, but we’ll make the best of 

our return. It’s really great to be back! 

 

Thank you to parents and carers who were 

able to visit school prior to their child’s return 

to school to collect rapid antigen test (RAT) 

kits. These kits cover student testing each 

Monday and Wednesday morning (or the 

evening before if that’s easier to manage) for 

the first two weeks. More RAT kits have arrived 

for the next two-week period (weeks 3 and 4). 

We have been notified that we are allowed to 

send the next kits home with students. If you 

prefer to collect the RAT kits yourself, please 

contact the school to organise a time. 

Otherwise, new kits will be sent home with the 

oldest student in each family next Thursday.  

 

Next week our older students (aged 8 and up) 

will participate in our school swimming 

carnival. This can go ahead but we must keep 

our students in their age groups and, 

unfortunately, we cannot have parents 

attend this carnival. We are also unable to 

include relays or any free time activities. This 

carnival will be primarily held for students 

wishing to compete in their formal events. 

Thank you to Mr Simpson for his organisation 

for next Wednesday. Age champions and the 

winning house will be announced back at 

school the following day.  

 

It was an exciting start for our new 

kindergarten students today. They all appear 

to have settled in very well and I was delighted 

to visit them today. Welcome to all our new 

students and families! 
 

Kind regards, 

Mr. Matt Hankinson 

Principal 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events  

 

Meet the Teacher 

Due to COVID restriction, our school will be 

making class presentations available through 

the app SeeSaw. This app will be used by all 

classes this year for communications from 

class teachers to parents. The class 

presentations will take place during our third 

week back at school. We’re aiming for it to 

be available by 15th February for all classes. 

The Skoolbag app will continue to be our 

main source of formal school letters and 

notes. Facebook will also be used in some 

cases such as sharing photos from school 

events and for school promotion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wed 9th February Swimming Carnival 

 

Tues 15th February 

 

 

Thurs 23rd February 

Meet the Teacher 

Presentations online 

 

Toormina District 

Swimming Carnival 
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What to do when COVID-19 positive? 

• Under the new close contact rules, 

schools are no longer included in 

contact tracing. 

• Positive RAT results must be registered 

on the service.nsw.gov.au website or 

Service NSW app. 

Only positive RAT 

results will need to 

be reported via 

the Service NSW 

website and app. 

• Students who receive a COVID-19 

positive RAT or PCR test must tell their 

school as soon as possible and isolate 

for 7 days. 

• Your principal will inform the school 

community when there is a positive 

case at school and advise families on 

public health advice, including 

monitoring for symptoms.  

(no names, just a year or stage group) 

• In NSW, positive COVID-19 cases are 

provided a Medical Clearance Notice 

after 7 days and allowed to leave self-

isolation as long as they do not have 

COVID-19 symptoms.  

• NSW Health advises that people who 

have recovered from COVID-19 have 

a low risk of contracting it again in the 

following 28 days.  

• It is recommended that staff and 

students that return to school after 

recovering from COVID-19 do not 

participate in rapid antigen test 

surveillance for 28 days (4 weeks after 

recovery) following release from self-

isolation. 

• After 28 days (from week 5 after 

recovery), students and staff may 

resume participation in RAT 

surveillance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children’s Smart Watches 

Some students have come to school with 

some new child friendly smart watches eg 

Spacetalk. Under the school policy, all mobile 

communication devices should be handed in 

at the front office in the morning and picked 

up in the afternoon to avoid distractions and 

misuse throughout the day. 

Rather than banning 

them or handing these 

watches in each day, if 

you would like your child 

to keep their watch 

purely as a watch during 

the school day, parents 

can schedule the 

device to switch to 

‘school mode’ to disable communication 

features during school hours. It can then be 

scheduled to restore its full functions outside of 

school hours. This should be scheduled by 

parents and not bypassed the child wearing 

the watch. 

 

If you require additional information about 

this feature, please check out 

https://www.spacetalkwatch.com/pages

/school-mode or look for information 

online if using a different brand. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5/6 Aqua  

 

 

 

 

 

 

4/5 Olive  
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